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Partnership for Ealing

Children and Young People’s Board
10th February 2011, 2 - 5pm, Telfer Room, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Sarah Ewum, for more information: 

020 8825 7586, EwumS@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	[DA]

David Archibald

Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[HA]

Halima Abouannaoual

ECVS

[JF]

Judith Finlay

Director, Children and Families, LBE

[HA]

Halima Abouannaoual

ECVS

[BC]

Ben Cassidy

St Joseph’s Primary School

[CG]

Cathy Garlick

Ealing Hospital

[MW]

Maggie Wilson

Head of Children’s Commissioning, LBE

[PA]

Paul Adair

Head Teacher Special School

[CC]

Carmel Cahill

Ealing Community Network, ECVS
[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy and Performance, LBE

Ann Griffiths

Policy and Performance, LBE

[MP]

Marcella Phelan

Assistant Director, Planning, Commissioning and Partnerships

[CW]

Clare Welsby

Ealing Council

[MU]

Mary Umrigar

Business Manager, Performance, LBE

Charles Barnard

[JL]

Jaswant Lall

Local Partnership Manager, JCP

[LH]

Lesley Hunter

Pre-School Learning Alliance

[HM]

Heather Matthews

Ealing Contact-a-Family

[YL]

Yvonne Leese

Director of Operational Services, Ealing and Harrow Community Services

Apologies: 

[PW}

Cllr Patricia Walker (Chair)

Portfolio Holder, Children and Young People

[AC]

Clare Scott-Booth

Chief Executive, West London YMCA
[AC]

Ann Chapman

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

[DW]

David Worlock

Independent Chair, Ealing Safeguarding Children Board
[VC]

Victoria Cannizzaro

Policy and Performance, LBE




	1. 
	Welcome and  Introductions, minutes
	Actions

	
	Apologises were accepted from Cllr Patricia Walker, Clare Scott-Booth and Cllr Ann Chapman.

The minutes from the last meeting were agreed and there were no matters arising.
	

	2. 
	Proposals for new Children’s Trust
· Terms of Reference Children Board

· Executive Group
· Expectations of membership of Children’s Trust Board
	

	
	MW presented the members with the new CTB ToR (Terms of Reference).

The ToR highlighted discussed:

· Purpose of the Board

· Key responsibilities

· Chairing arrangements

· Convening and minuting of meetings

· Frequency of meetings

· Accountability

· Sub groups

· Relationship with the Safeguarding Children Board

· Relationship with the Health and well-being Board

· Relationship with the safer Ealing Partnership

· Review of ToR of reference

· Membership of the Board

The members discussed the proposed ToRs. 
12. Membership of the Board

DA asked the members if the membership list, provided, fully captured the membership of the board; the members agreed.

MW and CC suggested the role of the Children and Young People board is further highlighted to ensure a clearer overview of what they do.


	Action: All the ToRs were agreed, except:  

2. Key responsibilities

Point 10 – 

LH advised this section should be amended to read:

 “ To provide children, young people and parents/carers with the opportunity to express their concerns and to influence the development of partnership working.”

CC suggested widening the current subgroup membership to enable a more robust exchange of ideas.

	3.
	 Family Intervention Project – progress report                        
	

	
	MW presented an update on the Family Intervention Project (FIP).  The project has been scheduled to end in March 2011, due to a lack of funding. 

The FIP project started in Ealing in October 2009 was granted £220,000 until 31st March 2011.  Initially it worked with just four families whilst staff were being recruited.  It has been fully operational from March/April 2010.  The team comprises a manager, part time business support and four caseworkers.  It is managed within the SAFE Adolescent Service within the Local Authority Children’s Services.

Referrals come from organisations such as the Police, Children’s Social Care and the Youth Offending Service.

The service provides frequent and intensive support over an extended period of time, working in the families own home, setting goals for the family and taking a whole family approach

The service has worked with 20 families comprising 92 children. Of these, 17 are single parent families; 2 are living with a different partner or step parent; 1 - the parents are living together
IJ questioned the criteria used in the selection process and what agencies were involved in selection process.

MW said that families were currently being “volunteered” into the project. This was a result of them being:

· Problematic

· Antisocial

· Highly known as a vulnerable family to services.

JM suggested that triggers were placed earlier in the process to elevate problems and that links should be made with the Family Nurse Project. 

JF suggested an evaluation of the FIP should be completed followed by an Invest to Save proposal depending on the outcomes of the evaluation.


	

	4a.
	Priorities for Children’s Trust and CYPP

· (i) High level priorities previously agreed – for review
· (ii) JSNA
	

	
	JSNA

AG presented AG updated members on the progress of the Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA).

She focused on:

· Recapping what the JSNA means

· A quick run through of what it is

· What it says relating to CYPP

· Thoughts about next steps

· Where are the gaps? 

· What more could it added?

· What do we need to collect more info on to get a fuller picture?
In addition, the members discussed addressing the needs of the residents; notably to listening to them more and to listening to the views of young people to ensure that they are featured. The discussion also included looking at the involvement GP consortium to capture all views and concerns in to the document.

Members also considered:

· The Things doing well

· The identification of any gaps

· What impact do the gaps have on local people’s thoughts and visions i.e. around housing needs assessments and crimes

· Joining up all needs in a single assessment;

· What can we do for more in future – this is a continuous process

· How can the board help to fill these gaps

MP commented that while the data was very useful, and how do we draw out the key themes from it, and perhaps each section could have some key recommendations relating to tackling needs. Further analysis to explain how this could be achieved is required.

LH suggested that the issues highlighted in the JSNA would help to enable her to tackle them. 

BC questioned whether there was too much information compiled into the JSNA. He asked if a less compact version could be produced.

AG advised that there was an executive summary section and the JSNA is broken down into different sections.

PA asked if information for schools can be filtered to enable– is it possible to out information for schools so they can focus on their needs – accessibility of schools.

Clare suggested all data regarding Children’s centres should be placed into the document by outputs areas.

AG assured the members she would note their suggestions and amend the JSNA as necessary. In addition, there were future plans to make the document available; it will be geographically theme based and broken down by ward.

	

	4b.
	Year One action plan

· What are the priority areas for joint action 2011 – 2014

· Group work

· Feedback from groups
	


	2.  Healthy Eating

· Focus to be on obesity, underweight, dental caries, good nutrition.

· Communication about what is going already on could be improved

· We need to raising the profile of this issue and awareness across all organisations s so it becomes an integral part of the role of all staff in each organisation

· There is already a universal health led primary school based measurement programme in place/MEND/healthy school programme – and much more

· There is also a healthy weight healthy lives strategy in place

· Next steps
· Set up working group; lead – Jackie Chin, Director of Public Health, NHS Ealing

	
	

	5.
	Revised timetable for CYPP
	

	
	MU advised the members on the current CYPP priorities.

She advised that under the previous Government, Children’s Trust Boards and Children and Young People’s Plans became statutory requirements.  In Ealing, we had a couple of sessions in 2010 at which we developed our priorities for partnership working.  The plan at the time was that these should form the basis for future partnership working.  The intention was to firm up on these priorities in September 2010. However with the change of Government and fast evolving changes in policy direction, it was decided to defer this matter until there was greater clarity over policy direction and funding.

At the last Children’s Trust meeting, a report was considered about the future of the Children’s Trust Board and the future of the CYPP.  There was agreement to continue with both.  It is therefore an appropriate time at which to focus on key priorities for partnership working for 2011/12 onwards.  These will give a clear focus for the next CYPP.

The members were presented with and agreed the following priorities:

Be Healthy

· Improve the emotional health and well being of children and young people

· Ensure children and young people with complex health needs or disabilities are supported to live at home and to be educated locally

· Ensure children and young people are encouraged to lead healthy lifestyles

Stay Safe
· Safeguard children well by providing safe services and environments

· Develop and sustain early intervention and prevention services for identified vulnerable families

· Improve safeguarding by reducing the incidence of domestic violence

Enjoy and Achieve
· Improve the quality of play, learning and educational outcomes for all children and young people.

Make a Positive Contribution

· Ensure children’s and youth offer is in place with a range of positive activities available across the borough, on a universal and targeted basis.

Achieve Economic Well-Being

· Ensure young people can progress to employment

Prioritise the economic well-being of families.


	

	6.
	AOB
	

	
	
	 


